
Chapter 6 

PUBLIC INFORMATION AND EDUCATION FOR HEALTH 

The year under review saw information and education for health (IEH) 
programmes receiving increasing importance as an essential element 
of primary health care and health development in the Member 
Countries. 

Initiatives were taken to strengthen further the integration 
of health education in the health system. That the media should be 
seen as an ally in this regard was highlighted. 

While, on the one hand, steps were taken to improve the media 
related content in the teaching curricula of health educators, the 
need to expose media personnel to health development issues was 
stressed. As a result, some institutes of mass communication showed 
keen interest in introducing health development in their training 
curricula. 

Steps were also taken to enhance public: perception of WHO'S 
role and image in the Member Countries with a view to further 
strengthening the achievements of common health objectives. 

As in previous years, World Health Day was used to create an 
awareness regarding the importance of a particular public health 
issue. The theme, "Immunization: A chance for every child", with ita 
universal relevance evoked encouraging response and provided yet 
another example of fruitful linkages with another programme, viz., 
EPI. The Day also provided an opportunity to foster positive and 
active advocacy of the work of the Organization. 

In collaboration with UNICEF, national health authorities and 
United Nations information centres, special functions were held and 
were widely covered by the media. The Regional Director's message 
was used by radio and the media and television stations used the 
Director-General's video-taped message. Over 14 000 World Health Day 
information kits were distributed in the Region. 



Steps were also taken to set in motion the process for 
observing WHO'S 40th Anniversary in 1988. The World Health Day that 
year would be devoted to highlighting collaborative achievements in 
health development and promote further developments aimed at 
achieving the goal of HFA/2000. 

Relevant information was provided on a regular basis to the 
media in the Region. Special attention was paid to youth, women's 
and adult literacy groups for the provision of films and literature. 

The mailing lists for World Health magazine and the HFA/2000 
Newsletter were reviewed and steps taken to see that the publications 
reached the group that needed them most. A third reprint of the 
briefing booklet, "Essence of Cooperation" was undertaken. 

Keeping in view the need for information on the role of the 
Organization and its collaborative activities in the Region, an 
illustrated booklet is to be published. 

Requests from Member Countries for appropriate display/ 
information material on WHO'S role and functions were complied with. 
Steps were taken to replenish the photo library. Briefing sessions 
were held in the Regional Office for various groups on the working 
of the Organization and the goal of HFA/2000. Steps were also taken 
to provide WRs' offices with relevant information for use and 
dissemination. 

As a follow-up to the Intercountry Workshop on Strengthening 
the Teaching of Health Education/Communication Sciences at the 
Professional Level in support of PHC, national-level meetings are 
planned in two countries with WHO support. 

In BANGLADESH a consultant reviewed and followed up the 
recommendations of the Workshop on School Health Education Programme 
conducted in December 1982. There are plans to strengthen the field 
training component of the three-month certificate course in health 
education. Six job-orientation courses for sanitary inspectors who 
are responsible for coordinating IEH activities at upaeilla levels 
are being conducted. The seventh three-month certificate course in 
IEH will be conducted later in 1987. One candidate is undergoing 
training for a diploma course in IEH in the Region. A national 
conference was organized, with WHO support,to review the progress 
and implementation of IEH activities at various levels and to plan 
suitable measures to improve the services. The training programmes 
in the Health Education Bureau and at the National Institute of 
Preventive and Social Medicine at Dhaka were strengthened. WHO is 
supporting IEH-related case studies on diarrhoea1 diseases and 



essential drugs and a follow-up national activity to strengthen the 
teaching of health education/communication sciences at the 
professional level in support of PHC. 

In BHUTAN, the Development Support Communication Division 
produced educational support material on oral rehydration, iodine 
deficiency disorders, rabies, smokeless stoves, MCH care, immuniza- 
tion, protected water supply and basic sanitation. IEH is an 
integral part of the curriculum for the pre-service and in-service 
training programme for health workers at Thimphu Health School and 
the National Institute of Family Health at Gaylegphug. WHO provided 
educational material from time to time to serve the training needs 
of health workers. 

In BURMA, the Health Education Bureau conducted orientation 
training programmes for community health workers, auxiliary 
midwives, lanzin youth and Red Cross members with WHO support. Two 
health education officers completed the one-year diploma course in 
health education and tvo other candidates are undergoing diploma 
courses in the Region. WHO-supported research studies on (i) 
'Practices and behaviour related to child care, feeding and weaning' 
and (ii) 'Health behaviour, beliefs and practices' (a study on 
Burmese sample) were completed. In the People's Health Plan I11 
attention is being paid to the application of the new policy on 
health education in support of HFA12000. Training workshops for the 
staff of state and divisional health education units are being 
conducted. The Health Education Bureau has been supplied with 
educational material in addition to various teaching aids. 

In INDIA, under the new education policy considerable 
emphasis has been placed on health education in the school curricula 
at the lower primary, upper primary and secondary levels. In 
collaboration with SIDA, WHO is supporting the strengthening of 
school health education. It also supported an evaluation study of 
the Government's intensive pilot project on school health services. 
The three training centres at Delhi, Gandhigram and Calcutta 
continued to contribute to the development of health education 
manpower through diploma and certificate programmes. WHO'S support 
was mostly utilized for organizing group educational activities, 
production of video films, and the procurement of education support 
material on priority health programmes such as rabies. WHO also 
provided technical support to the Regional Conference on "Education 
for Better Health of the Mother and Child in PHC", Madras, by the 
International Union for Health Education. An IEH-related case study 
on communicsble diseases is in progress. 



In INDONESIA, WHO provided fellowships within the country and 
outside the Region for the Master's Degree in Health Education and 
Research for Methodology. WHO supported several national activities 
in the field of IEH, such as workshops on health education in 
communicable disease control programmes, GEAs on health education/ 
communication sciences at professional levele in the context of PHC, 
and school health education. Through a contractual senices agreement 
a case study on IEH in Family Health Programme in the Context of the 
Posyandu was developed. 

In MALDIVES, the Health Education Cell at the Allied Health 
Servicea Training Centre produced health information material on 
priority health programmes, particularly diarrhoea1 diseases and 
oral rehydration. It worked closely with the Educational Development 
Centre, Voice of Maldives, Television Maldives and the Department of 
Information and Broadcasting. IEH has been integrated in the teaching 
programme of community health workers, foolhumas, nurse aides and 
community health aides. Health literature and films were supplied to 
Maldives to strengthen IEH activities. 

In MONGOLIA, health education has been a regular feature of 
all health activities in aimaks and somons.The Central House of 
Health Education has established small centres (cabinets) to promote 
a healthy way of life in the capital. 

In NEPAL, WHO provided training to national personnel within 
and outside the Region. Group educational activities were supported 
in order to strengthen the IEH component of priority health 
programmes. Books and health information material were supplied 
periodically to medical schools, the Health Education Office and the 
Institute of Education to support training programmes on behavioural 
sciences and health education. Audio-visual equipment has been 
provided for teaching programmes. A case study on nutrition 
education is in progress. 

In SKI LANKA, the M.Sc. course in Health Education is 
progressing satisfactorily with WHO support. The course was 
evaluated with reference to an in depth curriculum study. A workshop 
was organized for communication and media personnel to orient them 
on HFA and PHC concepts and develop effective coordination. It will 
be followed by district level activities. National workshops were 
held to strengthen IEH in primary health care programmes, including 
sexually transmitted diseases, prevention of accidents, pesticide 
poisoning, child health, snakebites and filariasis. WHO provided 



support for fellowships,the health volunteers programme and to 
improve mobility. A success story on immunization was documented and 
comprehensive IEH-related country profile documentation is in 
progress with WHO support. 

In THAILAND, the first round table consultative meeting was 
conducted on "optimum use of the village broadcast" to mobilize 
media and communication resources to support PHC. Two advisory group 
meetings (of 'Think Tank' Advisers) were conducted to develop 
guidelines for the master plan on communication, information and 
social preparation to improve the quality of life. With WHO support 
a national consultant has been appointed to assist the Ministry of 
Public Health in its public relations and communication development 
activities. A journalist has been hired as a media specialist till 
December 1987. WHO supported various group educational activities to 
strengthen IEH in health and health-related programmes. A document 
on an IEH country profile is under preparation. Research studies on 
'behaviour and life style' and 'health literacy' are in progress. 
Books and educational material was provided periodically to Mahidol 
and Chulalongkorn Universities to support post-graduate training. 


